

UNIT 5 ADDICTIONS

Read the following text and do the exercises.

(๖๓๖๓)๖ ♥ Good luck ♥

Greek law prohibits the sale of alcoholic drinks to children younger than 18 years old, or their entry to bars and clubs. Yet these laws are never enforced and, what's worse, a lot of places sell potentially lethal adulterated spirits.

Alcohol consumption among teenagers in Greece is widespread, largely because it is considered socially acceptable, even taking place in the home. According to a study on youngsters up to 16 a 94.1% of respondents had consumed alcohol.

"Alcohol-related harm is the third biggest factor in the rise of morbidity and mortality in Europe. At the same time, it is a legal and very widely available product that is economically important to businesses and states. All of this requires a multidimensional approach to the issue, but under no circumstances should we treat alcohol as something innocent, especially when it comes to young people," said a clinical psychologist.

"Children in Greece first taste alcohol much sooner than in other European countries and many parents actually encourage their children to taste it at a very young age," added the clinical psychologist.

Besides alcohol consumption in general tends to be higher in rural parts of the country than in Athens and other cities. That said, alcohol consumption among minors has decreased steadily since the 1980s, pointing to more public awareness.

"People need to acknowledge that alcohol is not harmless. It is an addictive substance like nicotine and narcotics," said the clinical psychologist. "The main thing is to educate children at school and in the home. Banning it is not the way to really solve the problem, especially when it comes to teens who see breaking a ban as a challenge."

Experts want to see more being done to tackle the phenomenon on every level and point to the proliferation of sweet fizzy drinks that contain alcohol as a sign that there is not enough awareness on the part of the state and consumers.

A. Choose the best answer a, b or c for the following questions.

1. Who is this text addressed to?
a. researchers b. parents and teenagers c. general public
2. The clinical psychologist considers the problem
a. partially solved b. simple c. complicated
3. Who is to blame for the problem?
a. lack of regulation enforcement b. teenagers c. parents
4. The roots of the problem lie at the fact that
a. alcohol is part of our tradition b. Greek society is rather tolerant
c. alcohol is essential to economic boost
5. What does the word this in the third paragraph refer to?

- a. alcohol consequences b. businesses and states
- c. aspects related to alcohol consumption

B. Select the proper word to give the definitions.

1. The condition of being diseased. morbidity lethal rural
2. Grow suddenly in number. enforce proliferation spur
3. accept/admit the existence or truth. adulterated lethal acknowledge
4. Render poorer in quality by adding another substance.
acknowledge adulterated lethal
5. Motivation, incentive. spur proliferation banning
6. Causing death. rural acknowledge lethal
7. The state of being subject to death. mortality morbidity banning
8. Characteristic of the countryside. Proliferation enforce rural
9. Forbidding. spur banning lethal
10. Make people obey a law. enforce adulterated mortality

C. Rewrite the following sentences using inversion.

1. Michael had never been to such a fantastic restaurant before.
Never to such a fantastic restaurant before.
2. I had scarcely finished writing my essay when the time was over.
Scarcely..... my essay when the time was over.
3. He understood little about the situation.
Little..... about the situation.
4. Mary is not only a good student but she is also a gifted musician.
Not only but she is also a gifted musician.
5. If you need any help, you can call me anytime.
..... help, you can call me anytime.